
 

 

Classified Council Minutes 
September 26, 2014 
 
Present:  Mario Clark, Lorrel Fuller, Glory Griffin, Jonathan Jones, Janice Taylor, Ray 
Wainwright, Cindy Werner   
Absent:  Lisa Crow, Nancy Jordan 
 
Meeting Called to Order 10:06 a.m. 
 
Minutes:  Minutes were approved as corrected as the word “approved” was omitted 
 
Old Business 

• Break room ready for use.  Will be painted during Fall Break 
• Since new members are on Council, committee assignments were discussed 

 
New Business 

• Chili Cook-Off:  Beth Murley is in charge.  Proceeds went to Food Pantry.  Will be 
held on October 30.  Winner will receive a $25 gift card to Chili’s.  Cindy Werner 
will find judges. 

• Correction of roster is complete except for the vacancy of Vice Chair.  Janice 
Taylor was nominated by Ray Wainwright, seconded by Glory Griffin, and was 
elected as the Vice Chair. 

• At the President’s Cabinet meeting: 
o four incidences involving students/staff of JSCC:  EMT student, 3 

basketball players, 2 employees.  Cindy Werner read statement from Dr. 
Blanding concerning these. 

o Enrollment is up. 
o FTE JSCC #2; Headcount #1 
o Dual Enrollment is about 33% of total enrollment 
o There were approximately 150 who attended the Open House 
o TN Promise had approximately 300 who attended (Saturday Scholarship).  

Fifty-two enrolled. 
o If you are an employee who is below 85.75% of target pay, you will get a 

salary increase to get you there.  It will be on the October paycheck with 
retroactive pay for the months of July, August, and September. 

• Nursing Building Topping Off October 1 at 2 p.m. 
• July 2015/August 2015 Nursing Building Dedication 
• April 2015 Naming of Nursing Building 
• McWherter Roofing Project, Phase 1 is in progress. 
• Working on “dashboard” that will help students decide what , when, and where to 

go for classes. 
• Dee will be sending out info on the Internal Giving Campaign 
• I Promise Campaign will be happening soon. 
• Dr. Bailey is looking to revive PTK 
• Dr. Bailey is building faculty roster 
• There will be some changes to health insurance:  Flex spending provider has 

changed.  Co-insurance will go up.  It is advised to go to a meeting. 
• Benefits fair was September 25 
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• Admissions taking applications for Fall 2015 
• Admissions is working on customer service and will be doing cross-training. 

 
Adjourn at 10:54 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Glory Griffin, CAP-OM 


